[image: image1.png]A

>

.U COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA Gy
». PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 7y
P.0. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG,.2 <

L
Referral to
Universal

<. December 13, 2000
: ' Service

" To All Biectric imd Gas Coripanies:

The purpose of this letter is to request your company to provide additional information
* - when completing a utility report on straight, repeat and off payment arrangement request
.. (PAR) informal complaints received by BCS.' We are requesting information that shows -
whether your company made a referral to your universal service programs and the date of
thet referral. : '

As you know, the BCS makes refertals to universal service programs as part of the intake
process for payment arrangement requests (PARs), We make referrals based on customer
responses that their utility has not referred them to universal service programs. In 1999,
. BCS refetred 29,343 consumers who filed a PAR informal complairit (52%) to umiversal
** service programs. We expeoted the number of refemals to decrease, as utilities became
more effective at making their own referrals. However, that expected decrease has not
- occurred. To date in 2000, BCS referred 31,603 low-income consumers who filed a PAR
- . {64%) to universal service programs, : :

To more accurately determine if utilities make appropriate referrals to universal service
programs, we are considering inclusion of whether a utility makes & universal service
referral as part of our review of resolution outcome. In other words, if a utility does not
- .-'make a universal service referral to an eligible low-income customer, we may consider
 that case as a justified complaint. This potential change in our evahuation process will
receive further consideration in the next year. We will also take this opportunity to
discuss thig issue with the industry. =
Beginning Janyaty 1, 2001, BCS requests your compeny to include information on utility
rts that shows whether your company made a referral to your universal service
. programs and the date of that referral. For the next year, we will uss the aggregated
. results to review discrepancies between company and custommer responses as to whether a
" . company has made an appropriate universal service referral.

. If you have any questions, pleasé call me at (717) 783-5187 or email at
. lewis@puc.state.pa.us. g ;

Sincerely,

Liavid J. Lewis :
Bureau of Consumer Services




